AMENDED NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

INSURANCE COMMISSIONER MATTHEW DENN hereby gives notice that a PUBLIC HEARING will be held on Monday, October 30, 2006 at 1:00 p.m. in the 8th Floor Conference Room, Carvel State Office Building, 820 French Street, Wilmington, Delaware.  The hearing was originally noticed for October 27, 2006 at a different location.  The purpose of the hearing is to receive public comment on Filing No. 0604 of the Delaware Compensation Rating Bureau (the “Filing”) relating to worker’s compensation insurance rates.  The Filing proposes an overall increase in collectible rate level of 6.72 percent for the Worker’s Compensation Residual Market Plan and an overall increase in collectible loss costs of 4.05 percent for the voluntary market.  The Filing can be viewed at the Delaware Compensation Rating Bureau website, www.dcrb.com.

The hearing will conducted in accordance with 18 Del. C. § 323 and the Delaware Administrative Procedures Act, 29 Del. C. Chapter 101.  Comments are being solicited from any interested party.  Comments may be in writing or may be presented orally at the hearing.  Written comments, testimony or other written materials concerning the Filing should be addressed to the Delaware Department of Insurance, Attn: Julia Blevins, 841 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, DE  19904, or sent by facsimile to (302) 739-4765, or sent by e-mail to julia.blevins@state.de.us.  If you are disabled and may need assistance in this matter, please contact Julia Blevins at (302) 674-7300.
